Boscawen Police Commission
5/19/15

Meeting was called to order at 6:05pm.

In attendance: Chief Wyman, Bill Urbach, Bob Tucker, Mark Varney, Kevin Sullivan,
Barbara Randall, and Lorrie Carey

Motion to accept minutes from 3/25/15. Seconded. All in favor.

Chief Wyman'’s Updates:

*April was a very busy month for the police department.

*The new cruiser is now in use. C

*Officer Posada will be leaving next month to begin a 6-month military
training. This means the department will decrease from its 6 full time staff members
including the Chief, to 5 members.

*The new server has been installed. This will allow reports to be submitted at
the scene as opposed to having officers return to the station.

Old Business:

Lorrie Carey requested information regarding programs the BPD has in place
to reach out to the children in the community. The Chief reported that officers have
books in their cruisers to hand out to kids. Officers also continue to reach out to kids
as they drive through neighborhoods. This has had positive effects. Officer Jon
Aldinolfo will be taking over the DARE program for the Chief.

Lorrie suggested the Chief include information in the Boscawen News Vine as
to how many stops on each street the police do each month to let the community
know the police are out doing their job.

New Business:

Bill Urbach motioned to accept Lorrie Carey, Mark Varney, and Kevin Sullivan
as new members to the Police Commission. Seconded by Bob Tucker. All in favor.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:50pm.

Next meeting is scheduled for June 16t at 6:00pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Barbara Randall



